DWG Report for ROS February 10, 2004 Meeting

The DWG held a meeting during January 27 & 28 in Taylor. As a result of this meeting, the following tasks and topics were achieved and addressed:
· Identified and resolved 2004 Flat Start issues.

· Discussed and proposed wording change to clarify ERCOT Operating Guides Sections 1.5 and 2.5.2.3 that deal with load shedding.
· Discussed and developed work plans to achieve the following tasks:
· Incorporating wind models into load-flow cases and the dynamic database: 
· Modify the Wind Model programs to allow individual TSPs to explicitly model wind units in their systems with greater flexibility and accuracy. A subgroup of DWG members will meet on February 19 & 20 in Taylor to carry out the task of employing detailed wind models into the load-flow cases.
· Phase II of TVD criteria development:
· Review industry standards as they apply. Include in the scope of the investigation what transient voltage performance and operating criteria should be adopted for new generating units connecting to the ERCOT transmission system.  
· Inclusion of LaaRs into the dynamic database: 
· Use PTI under-frequency load shedding relay models and implement based on information obtained from ERCOT Operations. 
The 2004 Flat Start for 2004 and 2007 cases have been successfully performed. The respective dynamic databases and associated information have been updated and posted on the ERCOT website. Three ERCOT summer-peak load-flow cases were used in this year’s Flat Start. They are 2004 CSC case, 2007 Economic case, and 2007 CSC case.
